
YOU’RE INVITED TO ATTEND
THE FIFTH WARD/ KASHMERE GARDENS UPRR 

COMMUNITY MEETING
WHEN:    Tuesday, April 30, 6-7:30 pm

 6-7:30 pm- Presentation and Q&A session

 7:30-8 pm- Open House

WHERE:  Fifth Ward Multi-Service Center (MSC)

    4014 Market Street

    Houston, TX 77020
- This meeting will provide an update on the investigation, 
available sampling results and upcoming residential soil 
sampling.

- Technical questions? Please contact Casey Luckett Snyder, 
the EPA Project Manager at 214.665.7393 or email 
luckett.casey@epa.gov.

- Accessibility concerns? The meeting is being held in a fully 
accessible facility. Please contact Adam Weece, EPA 
Community Involvement Coordinator, with any concerns or 
requests at 214.665.2265, 800.533.3508 (Toll-Free), or email 
weece.adam@epa.gov. 

- Need more information?
 EPA Office Hours at the MSC Monday, April 29, 4:30-6:30 pm

 https://fifth-ward-kashmere-gardens-uprr-epa.hub.arcgis.com/
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